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Get ready for the Lion Portal! 

See the following website for more information: 

www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/digital-products/portal-updates 

 

The Lions Year runs from July 1 to June 30, but 

your new officer listing HAS TO BE SENT TO LCI   

 BEFORE MAY 1.  

TO DO LIST: 

• Hold your club elections  

• Secretary enter clubs PU-101’s into LCI—this is how officers get listed in new directory 

and receive needed information from LCI. 

• List e-mail addresses for Officers in PU-101 so they receive newsletter. 

• Have new officers attend Officer Training (dates to come) 

• July 1st, new officers begin their year (or more) of service. 
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“Achieve New Heights”  
Greetings again Lions of 5M3.  How many of you are ready for spring?  I’m looking out my window 
and see a large snowbank.  OK, I’m tired of winter and the hazardous driving conditions.  I was 

scheduled to go to St. Cloud for the MN Lions Diabetes Foundation meeting but elected to attend via zoom.  I’m glad I 
did.  Speaking of Diabetes, our Foundation approved another $100,000 grant to the U of M for research.  This afternoon 
was the Diabetes Research Forum where the department heads gave an update on what they are working on.  It’s all 
very interesting but also e pensive.  They all e pressed appreciation to the Lions of MD5M for the support we give 
them.  Speaking of support, Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation has their major fund raising program going on right 
now.  Have your heard of “STRIDES for Diabetes Awareness”?  It runs from February to the end of April.  You regis-
ter online at MNLionsDiabetes.org.  You get to choose your own activity or be a part of a team (put a team together in 
your club or outside the club).  The registration fee is $30.00 per person and there are T-Shirts available if you want to 
purchase.  What you commit to is 15 miles of physical activity a month (2000 steps equal a mile).  Easy peasy.  Physi-
cal activity and healthy food and beverage choices are key to preventing diabetes and improving health.  I encourage 
everyone to do this. 
 
If you use the LCI webpage, please note that there are some changes coming.  They will be combining MyLion, 
MyLCI, Insights, and other tools into one cohesive and consistent e perience.  Please be aware that if you share a email 
with a Lion member (spouse) you will each need your own email address, and phone numbers will no longer be al-
lowed for log in purposes.  So, you may need to update your LCI account.  Check for updates on the Lion Portal 
webpage.   
 
Speaking of changes, welcome to our newly elected DGE, Patty Peterson.  She will be heading to the International Con-
vention in July to be sworn in as the new DG for 5M3.  Here is where we need you to help.  DGE Patty is currently try-
ing to fill her cabinet (leadership positions) in 5M3.  If she asks you, please step up and help.  Additionally, we are 
looking for Zone chairs.  Some Foundations may need 5M3 Lions to step forward to serving as a board member.  I can 
guarantee you it will be a great e perience.  So please don’t sit on your hands, step outside the bo  and volunteer. 
 
Yes, we still need a 2VDG for 5M3.  Training for them will start in October of this year.  This position needs to be 
filled to be involved in the training program.  Training for new Trustees to our Foundations will be held the end of July.  
Very important if you are a new trustee to attend this training.   
 
If you are looking for something fun, the MN State Fair is August 24th through the 4th of September.  The Diabetes, Vi-
sion, Hearing, along with Kid’s Sight will be looking for volunteers to man the booths and Kids Sight screenings at the 
Fair.  Consider giving it a try.  The booths are set up in three hour time slots so you don’t have to spend the whole day 
there. 
 
Finally, I still have openings for a Governors visit.  If you haven’t contacted me please do so and schedule at date.  I 
currently have just one visit for April.  Please continue to ask people to join us and our clubs as members.  We still have 
time to reach a positive net growth for the year. 
Till ne t month, We Serve and “Together We Can” “Achieve New Heights”. 
 
DG Don 

DG Don’s  Upcoming Schedule-2023 
 

April 14-16, 2023: Emerging Lions Leadership Institute, Shakopee, MN 

May 5-7, 2023: MD5M Convention St. Cloud, MN 

July 7-12, 2023: LCI Convention, Boston 
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Hello Lions, 
 
In all the trainings and mid-winter conventions I have attended this past year, I am more and more impressed by what our 
foundations are doing. The advances these foundations have made and are making are absolutely incredible!  I have had the 
privilege of visiting some of the foundations, and it is just amazing to see the advances our donations are helping to 
achieve.  They are very careful in how they spend our donations.   
 

It is very important to have trustees from every district on these boards.  The trustees have the responsibility to attend the board meetings, usually 
four per year.  They are also e pected to visit the clubs in their districts and report on the latest updates.  Please give careful consideration to be-
coming a trustee on one of these boards. 
 
Club Presidents, please invite the trustees to come and speak at your club meetings. 
 
I hope many of you will join us at the MD5 Multiple Convention May 5-7 in St. Cloud. International President Brian Sheehan will be there in 
person!! 
 
DGE Patty 

Where there is need, there are 
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Hello fellow Lions, 

I hope that everyone enjoyed our Mid-Winter convention. We had some amazing presentations. I came away with a lot 

of new information. It was great catching up with all of our 5M3 Lions. 

You may have also witnessed the demonstration for me as the candidate for 1VDG. My fellow 

2VDGs have been arranging these demonstrations. These are similar to the ones done at Lions International Convention. The intent is to bring 

some of the fun and e citement from LCICon back to MD5M. Also it shows the support that we have from other Lions in our multiple. They are 

all a part of our big Lions family. All very important to our success. 

Also, Thank you for electing me to 1VDGE. I look forward to the ne t two years. The training may be a challenge. But I believe I'm up to that 

challenge. 

Our district really needs someone to step up. We are in need of a 2VDGE. It will make it much easier to step up now. If you wait, it will be a lot 

of information to catch up with. If you have any doubts just ask DGE Patty. The time commitment for 2VDG is really minimal. There are 2 days 

of training and a Council of Governors in October. I believe that will be in Brained again this year. It has been an amazing journey so far. 

Now that all of the Mid-Winter conventions are over, it is time for a little breather. 

Looking forward to the MD5M convention. It will be held in St. Cloud. The dates are May 5-7, 2023. I hope to see many of you there. 

Until ne t month, 

Keep up all of the great service projects. 

Make it a great day. 

1VDGE Deb 
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To have your Club listed on the sponsor 

page, send your $40.00 to District Treasurer, 

Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 

56266  Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more 

than one bo . 

APRIL 29, 2023 

 

Worldwide Induction Day (WWID) 

WWID is an e citing global membership celebration held annually on the 
last Saturday in April to unite clubs around the world in welcoming new 
members. 

While this year has been a year like no other, many clubs and districts have 
been successful in forming new clubs and recruiting new members. Let’s 
celebrate that accomplishment on April 29, 2023 together on Worldwide 
Induction Day. 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

 

Jan 31, 2022…….….1,027    

 

Feb 28, 2023…….….1,028       

YTD Members Added: 50  

YTD Members Dropped: -57 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: -7 

35 clubs 

7 years ago 

MD5M Lions 

KidSight was 

approved as a 

MD5M project. 

To date Lions 

in our Multi-

ple District 

have completed 

1,768 screening events, screened 

126,405 kids with 14,196 refer-

rals. Happy Birthday MD5M Kid-

Sight!! 

Granite Falls Lions hosted 5M3 District Governor Don Kuehl at their 

March meeting. 
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Above: Windom Lions C lub held a benefit for Miguel Esquiv-

el’s transplant e penses. A check for $17,500 was presented to 

the family. 

Since the Westbrook Lions began in 1987, Lion John Madson 

has been responsible for the Lions taking tickets at all of the 

home games; including football, boys and girls basketball and 

girls volleyball. Above L-R: Leo Theisen, Westbrook-Walnut 

Grove School athletic director, and Lion John Madson. 

Buboltz, Warta receive Lions Helen Keller awards 
 

The Lions Club of New Ulm awarded two Helen Keller awards 
at their March 9th meeting. Monica Buboltz , pictured left, re-
ceived the award for her many dedicated years to the Lions 
sponsored "Low Vision Project" at the New Ulm Public Library. 
This project provides free magnifying equipment and tools to 
people with low vision free of charge. Diann Warta, center, re-
ceived her award due to her 16 years of dedication to the club, 
serving as president twice and for serving on the board of direc-
tors for many of those years. She is always willing to help with 
our many projects. The award is named after the famous blind 
and deaf woman, Helen Keller, who in 1925, challenged Lions 
Clubs to be "Knights of the Blind". New Ulm President, Brad 
Kirk, is pictured on the right. 

The Lakefield Lions ran BINGO for a Childhood Can-
cer fundraiser on a Sunday afternoon in January and Feb-
ruary.  They were able to raise $500 for the MN Lions 
Childhood Cancer Foundation.  At our first Sunday BIN-
GO, a parent of a child lost to cancer at 7 years old spoke 
how important is was to have a fundraiser.  She said 
Childhood cancer is one of the lowest funded can-
cers.  The Lakefield Lions also donated an additional 
$500 to the Ronald McDonald House in Minneapolis 
where the family stayed while their son was in treatment. 
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Proposed Dues Amendment / VOTING DELEGATE FORM for Multiple Convention  

All 5M3 Lions Club Presidents and Secretaries; 
 
The CBL committee met and reviewed the proposed amendment to Article VIII Multiple District Administration Fund.  The pro-
posed amendment is in proper format and was received on time. Jay Norby, 5M9, made a motion to accept the proposed amend-
ment and Wayne Radloff, 5M3, seconded the motion.  Motion carries.  The attached proposed amendment should be sent to all 
clubs ASAP but no later than April 4th, 2023.  This proposed amendment will be voted on by delegates at the Multiple Convention 
business meeting, May 6, 2023 in St. Cloud.  Since this came out of committee there is no 2nd needed.   
 
Please let me know if you have any questions, 
Kellie Knudson, CBL Chair MD5M 
 
Here is the link to register your voting delegates for the convention. Please register them as soon as possible so delegate cards can 
be created. 
 
https://forms.gle/sCFjNszp4d1qhvKU8 
 
Lion Cindy Walters 
Executive Secretary MD5M 
executivesecretary@LionsMD5M.org 
952-484-0404 
1915 Waterford Circle, Chaska, MN 55318 

February 3, 2023 

Proposed Amendment to ARTICLE VIII Multiple District 

Administration Fund 

Current wording: 

SEC. 2 - REMAINING FUNDS 

2) Breakdown of per capita tax, (dues) - The annual tax of six 

dollars and fifty-five cents ($6.55), U.S. Funds, shall be appor-

tioned as follows: $4.84 MD5M Administrative Fund .25 Cam-

paign Fund .25 GMT/GLT Fund .46 MD5M Geographical Area 

Assistance Fund .50 MD5M Convention Fund .25 MD5M Inter-

national Parade Band Reserve Fund $6.55 Total annual tax per 

member. 

Proposed wording with change: 

2) Breakdown of per capita tax, (dues) - The annual tax of seven 

dollars and 5 cents ($7.05), U.S. Funds, shall be apportioned as 

follows: $4.84 MD5M Administrative Fund .25 Campaign 

Fund .25 GMT Fund, .50 GLT  Fund, 46 MD5M Geographical 

Area Assistance Fund .50 MD5M Convention Fund .25 MD5M 

International Parade Band Reserve Fund $7.05 Total annual tax 

per member. 

Rational for this change: 

The first part of the proposed change is to create separate funds 

for the Global Membership Team (GMT) and the Global Leader-

ship Team (GLT) 

The current assessment, split between the Global Membership 

Team (GMT) and the Global Leadership Team (GLT) of .25 re-

sults in $4,757.75 based on the MD membership as of January 

2023. This provides $2,378.86 to each program. 

With the current focus on the Global Membership Approach 

(GMA) the proposed change would allow GMT to retain the 

full.25 assessment ($4,757.75) to be spent on growing and retain-

ing members. 

We are very aware that we are suffering a leadership crisis in our 

Multiple District. At this time we have one vacancy for DGE and 

1st VDGE and 6 vacancies in the office of 2nd VDG. 

Our goal is to grow leadership both at the club and district level. 

We are also aware that the Regional Lions Leadership Institute 

has served as a “Leadership Incubator” for our Multiple District. 

In the Lions year 2018-19 7 of the Governors were RLLI gradu-

ates, 2019-20 9 were, 2020-21 11 were, 2021-22 9 were, and 

2022-23 7 were graduates of RLLI. 

Two years ago we began offering RLLI every year instead of 

every other year. This year we offered a Faculty Development 

Institute (FDI) to provide faculty for our local institutes and we 

will be offering an Emerging Lions Leadership Institute, geared 

to Lions who are vice-presidents of their club, for only the sec-

ond time in our Multiple since 2019. 

Conducting these institutes cost money and we receive limited 

funding from LCI, currently $4,500 in the form of a Leadership 

Development Grant once a year. Having these additional funds 

available will result in having more Lions ready and prepared to 

step up to a leadership position both at the Club and District lev-

el. 

This proposed change will provide $9,515.50 to be used for 

Leadership Development. An increase of $7,136.64 over the cur-

rent assessment. 

Funds that will help conduct institutes as well as help reduce the 

cost for our attending Lions. 

I would ask that you approve this proposed change and help our 

Multiple District to invest in Leadership Development. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Dennis W. Kelly III, PDG 

MD5M Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

https://forms.gle/sCFjNszp4d1qhvKU8
mailto:executivesecretary@LionsMD5M.org
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 3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      

Community Center   
Lion Mike Eichten, Pres. 

 3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   

Hadley Community Ctr 
Lion Lisa Saner, Pres. 

 1 & 3 Mon; 6:00 p.m.   

VFW-Redwood Falls                
Lion Caitlyn Krueger, Pres. 

 1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Vesta Café                       
Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Camille TeBeest, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Michael Zins Pres. 

6:00 pm 

 1st Mon; Jan-May and 

Oct-Nov 2nd Mon    

Church of Christ       
Lion Ann Erdmann, Pres. 

 1 & 2 Thurs; 6 p.m.    

Turner Hall             
Lion Brad Kirk, Pres. 

 2 & 4 Tues; 6 p.m.    

 
Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

  1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

 2 & 4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    

Jack Slades              
Lion Alan Saffert, Pres. 

 2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    

Knotts Corner          
Lion Bradley Salfer, Pres. 

1st Wed; 8 p.m.     

Senior Center          
Lion Russell Gundermann, Pres. 

 4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     

Lions Community Ctr 
Lion James Lueken, Pres. 

 1st Thurs; 6:30 

p.m.    Jeffers City Hall 
Lion Susan Goeman, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Allen Struck, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7:30 a.m.    

Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     

American Legion      
Lion Deb Miesen, Pres. 

 2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   

Sherburn Legion       
Lion Nate Kilma, Pres. 

 

 2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Charles Egland, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 

If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson  

405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   

Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2 & 4 Mon; 6:15 pm      

Jackson American Legion  
Lion Mark Walter, Pres. 

 2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    

Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Nathan Hesse, Pres. 

 1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      

Sleepy Eye Golf Club 
Lion John Cselovszki, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

PK Egan’s  
Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

 2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

The Caboose 

Lion Quinn Horvath, Pres. 

 3rd Mon; 6 p.m.    

Stonewall Bar & Grill 
Lion Tim Houg, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      

Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Brad Holmberg Pres. 

Newsletters are available 16 months back at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 

Clubs that haven’t 

paid for advertising 

will be removed in 

May newsletter 

Clubs that haven’t 

paid for advertising 

will be removed in 

May newsletter 

 4th Wed; 7:30 p.m.   

Kronborg Inn 

101 Hwy 14 Tyler 
 Lion Curt Thomsen, Pres. 


